
THE DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

UNITED STATES SECRET SERVICE 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20226 

November 13, 1970 

Mr. James B. Rhoads 
Archivist of the United States 
National Archives and Records Service 
Washington, D. C. 20408 

Dear Mr. Rhoads: 

In connection with the civil action Weisberg vs The National 
Archives, Civil Action 2569-70, Mr. Weisberg called at this 
office recently and displayed a copy of the proceedings in the 
case. He stated that since the Government's answer reflected 
that the Archives should not have been a party to some of the 
requests being made by Weisberg, he was notifying us that 
under the Freedom of Information Act he was requesting a 
copy of the Memorandum of Transfer to the Archives dated 
April 26, 1965, covering material then in the possession of 
the Secret Service, which memorandum reflected that Mrs. 
Evelyn Lincoln had receipted for the material set out in the 
Memorandum of Transfer. 

There may be some validity in Mr. Weisberg's contention that 
since this paper is in the possession of the Secret Service, we 
are the proper people for him to sue or to subpoena to produce 
the item. However, since another Government agency has 
declined to furnish- him a copy of the item, we are seeking 
advice as to what action we should take if a suit is brought 
seeking to force us to produce the document, or if a subpoena 
is received to produce the document /for his examination. 

The position of the Secret Service is that we have no grounds upon 
which to refuse making the item available to Mr. Weisberg if he 
should invoke the provisions'of the Freedom of Information Act. 

Very truly yours, 

Thomas J. Kelley 
Assistant Director 

OFFICE OF TIIE DIRECTOR 

CO-2-34,030 


